
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 04/10/2023  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Request a price increase for the new tender 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am asking the council to approve an increase to the price of the new tender that was recently 
approved. The truck committee did its final pre-build with the manufacture last Friday. It was 
determined that this truck sits higher than our other tenders. I am asking for an increase to 
purchase a hydraulic lift for the drop tank. I believe that this will help keep the firefighters safer 
and could help prevent an injury to the firefighters. The price of the increase is $6,000.00. This 
could help prevent a workmen’s comp claim and an injured firefighter. 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 

 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


